
Baldwin & Sons Update, July 15, 2021 

July 15, 2021 update on soil removal operations at Portola Hills development site: 

• Excavation of the odorous material continued with the material being hauled off 
throughout the day. 

• Upon completion of the excavation activities at 5pm, the soil removal area will be 
sprayed with water mixed with simple green and recovered with the plastic barrier at 
the end of the day. 

 


